
 

         Department of Dietetics & Human Nutrition 
         203 Funkhouser Building 
         Lexington, Kentucky 40510 
         (859) 257-3800 
 

August 29, 2015 

 

 

Dear Dr. Grabau and Dr. Badger; 

On January 26, 2015 the Department of Dietetics & Human Nutrition submitted several minor program change 

proposals for consideration by the College of Agriculture, Food, and Environment Undergraduate Curriculum 

Committee.  These were subsequently reviewed, and approved, by the CAFE UCC and forwarded to the Undergraduate 

Council.  Because of some barriers towards approval in a timely manner, DHN requested that the UC review two related 

curriculum/program minor changes.  Both of these changes are being made as a direct result of changes to the 

introductory biology sequence at UK, specifically BIO 148 now being a pre-requisite for BIO 152.   

The Department of Dietetics & Human Nutrition requests the following minor changes to the B.S. in Dietetics and 

related Admissions Policy. 

Program Change 

B.S. in Dietetics Update pre-major requirement from BIO 152 to BIO 148 

For many years, dietetics students have taken ONLY BIO 152, not BIO 148.  As the introductory biology sequence 

at UK has evolved, the courses have changed slightly and, as of last year, BIO 148 became a required pre-

requisite for BIO 152.  For this reason, dietetics students can no longer just take BIO 152.  We would like to 

change our B.S. in Dietetics program to now require BIO 148 in place of BIO 152. This results in no change to 

credit hours for the program. 

Admission Policy Change 

 The current admission policy reads: 

Completion of the pre-major component (Pre-major courses include: CHE 105, CHE 107, CHE 111, CHE 113, BIO 

152, DHN 212, and DHN 241) required for all students within the Department of Dietetics & Human Nutrition 

with a minimum pre-major coursework grade-point average of 2.8. 

In light of the changes to the introductory biology sequence, specifically BIO 148 being a required pre-requisite 

for BIO 152, we propose a change to the admission policy from BIO 152 to BIO 148.  This change is necessary 

because pre-dietetics students will no longer be able to take only BIO 152.  Both dietetics and human nutrition 

students will now be required to take BIO 148 (pending approval, see requested program change above). 



Thank you again for your continued work in reviewing these related proposals.  We do hope that these proposals can be 

reviewed and approved in a timely manner because of their already immediate impact on our 250+ students in pre-

dietetics and dietetics.   Please let me know if any additional information or clarification is necessary. 

 
Warm regards; 
 

Tammy J. Stephenson 

 
Tammy J. Stephenson, PhD 
DUS, Dietetics and Human Nutrition 
Tammy.Stephenson@uky.edu  
859-257-2353 
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4.2.2.4  School of Human Environmental Sciences  
 

A. Human Nutrition and Dietetics Majors [US: 2/11/2013] 
 

 Admission to the University is sufficient for lower-division admission to the human nutrition & dietetics majors. 

However, lower-level admission to the majors or any admission to the University does not guarantee upper-

division admission to either of the degree programs in the Department of Dietetics & Human Nutrition. In 

general, admission depends upon the qualifications and preparation of applicants, as well as the availability of 

resources for maintaining quality instruction.  

 

Upper-division admission into the human nutrition or dietetics degree programs is necessary in order to be 

granted a baccalaureate degree from the Department of Dietetics & Human Nutrition. Students who have 

attained a 2.8 or higher grade-point average in the pre-major component required for all students in the 

Department of Dietetics & Human Nutrition will be assured admission.  

 

To be considered for upper-division admission to either the human nutrition or dietetics undergraduate degree 

programs, an applicant must fulfill the following requirements:  

1. Enrollment in the University of Kentucky. (Students are considered for acceptance 
by the Department only after acceptance by the University of Kentucky.);  
2. Completion of the pre-major component (Pre-major courses include: CHE 105, 
CHE 107, CHE 111, CHE 113, BIO 152 BIO 148, DHN 212, and DHN 241) required for all 
students within the Department of Dietetics & Human Nutrition with a minimum pre-major 
coursework grade-point average of 2.8.* 
3.  Submission of an application form to the Department of Dietetics & Human 
Nutrition Academic Coordinator.  

 

NOTE: A student can repeat a pre-major course to meet this GPA requirement. If a student repeats the course 

as one of their three University-accepted repeat options only the repeat grade will be factored into the pre-

major coursework GPA. If a student repeats the course outside of the University-accepted repeat options then 

the course grades will be averaged and then factored into the pre-major coursework GPA. 

 

Applications from students outside the University of Kentucky seeking admission to the Human Nutrition or 

Dietetics degree programs, whether for upper-division or lower-division status, must be received by the 

University Admissions Office no later than April 15 (first summer session); May 15 (second summer session); 

August 1 (fall semester); and December 1 (spring semester).  

 

Students enrolled in other UK programs on campus should apply for admission prior to the priority registration 

period. (The appropriate deadlines are listed in the University calendar for approved times to change major.)  

 

Lower-division students enrolled in the Department of Dietetics & Human Nutrition should apply for upper-

division admission to the Human Nutrition Program or Didactic Program in Dietetics during the semester they 

are completing the pre-major course work. The application for upper-division admission should be made before 

the priority registration period for the upcoming semester.  



 

Appeal Process  

 

Students with a GPA below 2.8 and who have completed all pre-major requirements may appeal for admission 

into the human nutrition or dietetic programs. If the Appeals Committee feels that there is persuasive evidence 

that personal, academic or professional circumstances have affected a student’s grades and the student 

shows promise for successful completion of a degree in the Department of Dietetics & Human Nutrition, 

acceptance may be granted. Materials and information necessary for the appeals process will be available in 

the School of Human Environmental Science Advising Resource Center. The deadline for submission of the 

appeals is generally 45 days prior to the beginning of the semester; however, appeals materials are not 

accepted for the first summer session. 

 














